

Central Baptist Herald Hugust, 2016

Promotion Sunday for Children and Youth is August 21!

REGISTER Now!





Now is the time to sign up for this year's Disciple Bible study. We will be offering Disciple III which is "The Prophets and The Letters of Paul." We will meet Tuesdays beginning September 6th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. for 32 weeks with a break during the holidays. We need to order the material so please call by August 15th if you would like to attend. Please call Joyce or Jim Page to sign up (677-8962).

As God's chosen ones, holy and beloved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, meekness, and patience. -Colossians 3: 12

SUMMER VACATION IS Almost Done!



Also, please PRAY that our local Vacation Bible School is a successful springboard for back-to-school; invite kids everywhere to our "SonSpark Lab!"

Vacation Bible School:
 Mon-Fri, August 8-12
 6:00-8:00 P.M.

ALL KIDS! Age 3 through

Age 3 through
Grade 5 (completed)



FREE!

Register NOW!!

In this Issue..

V	lo	n	tl	nl	У	Co	lu	ır	n	n	S	8

Sonny	Ga	ıllm	a	n.					,				•	.Pg	12
Passpo	ort	Cai	n	ps							0			Pg	3
Augus	t C	alei	nc	la	r.	•	ø							Pg	4
Missio	n 7	rip									ø	ø	•	Pg	5
Centro															



Sonny's Sayings Throughout the

Throughout this issue, you will see pictures from the good experiences our church has had traveling

this summer. Summer is generally a great time for rejuvenation. Those who have traveled to Homestead have returned with an experience of sharing the Good News to kids in a poverty-stricken neighborhood. Their experience of bringing the gospel was met by children who taught them about happiness and acceptance even in the midst of poverty.

The youth have returned from Passport Mission Camp, and they have also come back from mission projects that they participated in. Each day, they woke up and went to work on a local mission project in Danville, Virginia, and then each night they enjoyed worship together with people from other churches who were also a part of the camp.

Also, the children have returned from PASSPORTkids. They were able to enjoy time playing games,

learning about missions in the country of Bali, and gathering for worship with children from other churches.

Summer is often thought of as a lull in our church, but it does not have to be that way.

It can be a time of rejuvenation as well. We can't all go to camp or on a mission trip, but we can take the time to take stock of our faith, and find a place to serve in some way. These moments of renewal are important, and give us the boost that we all need in our lives. So for the rest of the summer, I hope that you will take the time to be re-energized! Blessings, Sonny







GRIEF SHARE MOUNTING

Grief recovery support group

First Gathering: Thursday, Aug. 11, 2:30 p.m. Questions: Call Joyce Page (386-677-8962)



Reminder: SunRail from DeBary to Winter Park—Wed., Aug. 17.

For those who signed up, the church bus will leave our parking lot at 9:00 a.m. and return home between 2:00 and 3:00 p.m.

There is no charge for the Sunrail ride, but <u>reservations</u> <u>are required</u>. Folks planning to take the lake cruise while in Winter Park, remember CASH ONLY (\$12) is accepted.

Tues., Sept. 6: Self-guided, free tour of Museum of Arts & Science and the new C.C. & Hyatt Brown Art Center. Call church office to reserve a seat on the bus (departing at 10 a.m.). Afterward, a Dutch-treat lunch is planned for Golden Corral.

Wednesday Night Activities Resume August 17

Call to Reserve for Dinner by Tuesday Noon. See Calendar (pg. 4) for the Schedule.

Bel Canto Singers

invite the community to a "Summer Sing Along" in Central's Sanctuary Monday Night, 8/8 and 8/9 at 7p.m.

Praising God!

2016 Year-to-Date (7/17/16)

Avg. Worship Attendance: 146
New Members: 7
Total Receipts: \$231,917.62
Total Spending: \$246,968.46

Special Gifts to Central This Month:

In Memory of:

Trevor & Jennifer Leonardi

For Performing Arts & Vacation Bible School

From: Kevin & Kimberly Leonardi

Bob Miranda, Ralph Poole, & Ed Sanders

From: Bo & Peggy Lynn Gibson

Joyce Martin

From: Donna Murphy

In Memory of Fran, Ben & Stan Rawls

From: Gwen Bills



The Church of Encouragement!

Let's be known as the church

who not only champions the downtrodden, but as a fellowship of believers who encourage and show love! Often the person who appears least loveable needs love the most... Will you accept the challenge to find someone who might truly benefit from a kind word and do something kind, generous, or unexpectedly thoughtful for them?

Above all, clothe yourselves with love, which binds everything together in perfect harmony. -Colossians 3:14

*Regular Sunday Schedule: 9:30—Sunday School (all ages), LifeTree Café 10:45—Worship w/ Preschool Nursery Available **Regular Tuesday Schedule 10:30 a.m. Pastor's Bible Study 1:00 p.m. Women's Christian Book Club Begins 8/23 2:30 p.m.- Beginning Bridge, Marchman Bldg., Rm. 116

Regular Wednesday Schedule as of 8/17 5:45 p.m. Family Dinner 6:30 p.m. Adult Bible Study, Shine!, Youth Group, Nursery Available 7:30 p.m. Choir *Regular Thursday Schedule 2:30 p.m. Grief Share begins 8/11

August 2016

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Lifetree Café Sundays at 9:40 a.m. Marchman Bidg., Rm. 116 Topics: 87 Facing A Terminal Illness 8/14 Border Wars 8/21 Give Me a Break 8/28 Trapped	1 5:30 p.m. VBS Workers Planning Mtg.	2	3	4	5 Birthday: Jerry Penny	6
7☆ Birthdays: Carolyn Moss Rev. Steve DeVane	8 6-8 p.m. Vacation Bible School 6:30 p.m. Deacons' Mtg. 7-9 p.m. Sing with Bel Canto Singers	9** 6-8 p.m. Vacation Bible School 7-9 p.m. Sing with Bel Canto Singers Birthday: Aiden Tozer	10 6-8 p.m. Vacation Bible School	11**** 6-8 p.m. Vacation Bible School 2:30—GriefShare	12 6-8 p.m. Vacation Bible School- Family Night!	13 Birthday: Ned Browder
14* Birthday: Dan Rutter	15 6:30 p.m Bldg.& Grounds FIRST DAY of Public School! Last Day to Sign-up for Disciple 3	16** 12:30 p.m. Women's Christian Book Club Luncheon at Bahama Breeze 12:00—Wed. Dinner Reservations!	17*** 9:00 a.m. Seniors Trip to Winter Park & Boat Trip Birthdays: Tom Pokorny Jacob Weaver Joshua Weaver Wed Night Activities Resume	18**** 2:30—GriefShare	19 Sept. Newsletter Info Due	20 Birthdays: Bob McDaniel Burniece Miranda Janet Collins-Free
21* Promotion Sunday for Children & Youth Birthdays: Priscilla Warner Rev. Jim Shoopman	22	23 1:00 p.m. Women's Christian Booh Club	24***	25**** Birthday: Faye McClelland 10:00 a.m. CBS'ers 2:30—GriefShare	26	27
28*	29 5:00 p.m. Pastor Relations 6:30 p.m. Church Council	30** 1:00 p.m. Women's Christian Book Club Birthday: Emily Goodwin	31***		Wed. Night Dinners: 8/17 Goulash, Garlic Toost 8/14 Baked Chicken, Yellow Rice, & Peas 8/31 Park Chops, Masked Potatoes, Green Beans All meals include solad, rolls, drinks, dessert, Reservations Required by noon Tuesday!	~ •



Central's Servants: BARBARA FRASE

Dual Passions

by Joan Singley Schrysen

"I LOVE cooking Wednesday night dinners. I REALLY do." Barbara Frase's voice radiates enthusiasm. Always willing to help, Barbara and family became involved in the dinners when she learned of Central's dinner dilemma. Once



Piccadilly closed their doors and stopped providing meals, the church, as a stopgap, ordered pizzas and other easy meals. When Barbara heard about this, she knew she could help.

Since January, 2015 Barbara has prepared the tasty midweek dinners for Central, first with her husband Fritz, a professional cook, and now with one of her three brothers. Her greatest pleasure comes from people telling her how good the food is. Barbara sends this message to our readers: "I would like to see more people come on Wednesday nights. They don't have to come every week. I would like at least one week to reach 100 people."

Barbara also has LOVED youth from the time her two now-grown daughters were young and involved in many activities. Recently she accompanied the youth to Passport Camp in Virginia. A highlight was the mission activity during which the youth helped at the Boys' and Girls' Club. "It was so overwhelming to see how those kids were starving for love. It was just so awesome to see how our youth divided themselves (among the children). They just all gave their love to everybody."

Barbara grew up in a Southern Baptist Church. The daughter of a 31-year Navy man and sister of a 20-year Navy man, she has traveled all over the United States and Europe. She has a history of feeding people. Following some tornadoes, she fed people out of the back of their car. Several years ago she and Fritz opened "Fritz's Barbecue" in Edgewater. This week she is presiding over the desserts at a huge youth rally in the Ocean Center. Although her time and energy are divided among numerous responsibilities, Central is doubly blessed by Barbara's dual passions — cooking for Wednesday dinners and encouraging our youth.

Servant Le	adership
------------	----------

Ministers	All Members
Senior Pastor	ev. Sonny Gallman
Assoc. Pastor of Discipleship/Outreach	. Rev. Linda Pigott
Assoc. Pastor of Worship, Youth & Families.	Matt Nelsor
Choir Director	. Rev. Lee Gallmar
Organist	Penny Redfearn
Pianist	Meg Pokorny
Office Manager	
Gustodian	Sleve Lauxillali
Camp Volunteer Ministry The	Swartzfager Family

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Central Baptist Church Worship Guide and Herald 142 Fairview Ave., Daytona Beach, FL 32114 The Halifax Herald
Published monthly by
Central Baptist Church
142 Fairview Avenue
Daytona Beach, FL 32114-2104

Periodical Postage Paid at Daytona Beach, FL 577360

This bulletin is also available on the church website: www.centralbc.org
Email contact: info@centralbc. org
Central Baptist Church (386) 255-2588
Office Hours: Mon-Thur, 8:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. & 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Give to Central NOW!

Use this QR code to connect to your online bank. Your generosity means that Central can more easily shine a light for Christ in our neighborhood and around the world.



ALL kids, age 3 through grade 5 (completed), come for a SUPER exciting VBS, Aug. 8-12, 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.

We will hear Sparky share the verse of the day and then in small groups "Discover God's Plan 4 U = Jesus!" It's completely FREE for all participants and will be filled with loads of fun, games, and nightly surprises. On Friday night, the entire family is invited for a light supper and games for everyone!! Bring your friends!

Women's Christian Book Club Re-Starts Aug. 16

Alice Glover sends the following reminder to those who have participated in the weekly Christian Book Club: It's almost time for book club to start



up again so we need to get the books ordered (\$8 each). Please call (386-238-1249) or see Alice to let her know you want her to order you a book. They will be distributed at our first gathering, lunch at Bahama Breeze on August 16 at 12:30 p.m. Please let Patty O'Sullivan (386-672-2434) know if you'll be coming to lunch. Others may join; the start of a new book is a good time.